
Town of Brant 
PLANNING BOARD

MINUTES
July 7, 2020
Guests:  Robert & Shirley Sager – Owners of the property, Cory McCandless – Project Manager of Omni Navitas Holdings LLC, Councilwoman Ross - Liasion
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Open meeting: Having a quorum present, Chairman Ostrowski called the meeting to order at 7pm
Approval of March Minutes: A motion was made by Debbie and seconded by Becky to approve the March Minutes. Carried.
Solar Farm: Cory McCandless addressed the group. She talked about the Solar Array that will be placed on the Sager property at the corner of Rte 249 & Rte 20. 
Questions: Upkeep of property & Screening device. Zoned as commercial & agricultural. 
Operation & Maintenance: There will be someone local to take care of maintaining property. 

There will be a contract with the Sagers which will be for 25 years. There will be the choice to renew at that time. The equipment will last about 40 years.
Screening: Landscaping of bushes, trees, shrubs will be in place to screen the array and fencing. There will also be an 8ft high chain-link fence. There will be 15 feet between the fence and the panels which may be expanded to 20 ft for proper road access.
Cory noted that it takes about 2 to 3 months from date of acceptance for the construction to start. 

The company will pay all appropriate property taxes under a Pilot Program they have been discussing with Grant Lesswing from Erie County IDA Program. She was not aware that the Town of Brant adopted a Pilot Program as well. This information will be given to her.
The access road for construction can be located anywhere that is acceptable to the board because it is a temporary road. The access for the National Grid road will be located on Rte 20. An approval will be needed from NYS DOT for both access roads. 

Approvals are required from these agencies: Erie County Environment and Planning, Ag and Markets and NYS Energy Commission. 

The plot size is 42 acres. The footprint of the array is just over 14.5 acres including the access road. 

Decommissioning Plan: The Chairman stated that a soil contamination test should be conducted. The company is responsible. 

EAF Mapper:  The Chairman pointed out to Cory that the Brant Town Park, Farnham Park, Evangola State Parks were omitted from the Mapper and should be included.

Cory mentioned that once this is in place, the town and school districts will be eligible for reduced electrical costs. Members of the community can subscribe in various terms to receive a 10% discount on their electrical costs. This will be available for individuals and businesses including the Town Hall. 
They are quiet, clean, out-of-sight. There will also be training for all first responders. They will come to the town or area to provide the training. The fire dept. will receive the paperwork on how the system works. If there is any personal protective equipment for the EMT’s or fire personal to purchase, the company will work with the them. 

Cory stated that if we have any questions, we should contact her. 

Additional information will be acquired and discussed at the next meeting.

Adjournment: A motion was made by Carol and seconded by Becky to adjourn the meeting. Carried. 
Respectfully submitted,

Lynda Ostrowski

Secretary


